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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION

Chapter “A” NS

March 2006 Newsletter
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Senior Director Canadian Operations – Dennis & Yvonne Evans – devans@vaxxine.com
National Director Rider Education (Canada) – Gordon Murphy - gmwing@nf.sympatico.ca
Regional Directors – Dave & Loretta Champion – 1.dchampion@nf.sympatico.ca 

Nova Scotia District Directors – Mike & Cathy Devine – mdevine@tru.eastlink.ca
Region “L” monitors CB channel seven. 

Chapter “A” NS web page - http://www.geocities.com/gwrra_nsa/
Region L web page - http://www.canadianatlanticregion.org/intro.html 
MARCH MEETING:   Ron opened the meeting and welcomed everyone present.  There were 47 members present and with several already at the Biker Bash, WOW what a turnout. Mike Devine announced that Alan Butler has agreed to become our new District Educator, congratulations Alan. Mike also reminded everyone that the Region L T-shirts for Wing Ding are available at a cost of approximately $10 and orders should be placed no later than 30 April. The shirts will have a large Canadian flag on the back and Region L on the front, for more info contact Mike Devine. 

Ron reminded everyone that the Biker Bash was from 9am till 5pm that day and a dance followed from 9pm till 2am. Members were encouraged to visit the Bash to have a look around at all the vendors. Ron said that there was an interesting article in March Wing World on page 47 and suggested that we should all read it. Ron also mentioned the possibility of a tour of the fish hatchery in Coldbrook, more to follow on that. It was also discussed about our annual Poker Run and was decided to hold it Saturday, Aug 20 with registration at Arby’s from 10am till 12 noon.

Don Spence let us know that there will be a Blessing of the Bikes at City Heights Church on May 28 at 2pm, for more info please contact Don.

Amanda Dillman (Mike Parks girlfriend) offered thanks to everyone for their support and prayers during her stay at the hospital in Toronto during her transplant surgery and recovery.

Mike Pomakis gave us a presentation on their visit this year to Vietnam, as he served in the US Marines during the war and this was his first visit back. It was an emotional time and meant a lot to him, he had many pictures that were taken during his visit as well as during the conflict.

Sonny Zinck gave us some details on a planned Progressive Dinner and the best time would be June. We would need a definite number of participants and four hosts. Sonny is working out the details and will let us know at an upcoming meeting. Sonny also told us that he had recently met a cancer patient who had a mattress provided by bikers and that bikers do indeed contribute back to the community. 

Ron reminded everyone that the Chapter is in need of a new Editor and any interested persons should contact Ron & Ruth. 

UPCOMING EVENTS:


Mar 25 
13th Annual Amherst Bike Swap Meet, Teasers Pub, Gerard Ave.,Amherst,

                 

10am-5pm. $20 table. Proceeds to Ride for Sight

Apr 1

Valley Shifters Swap Meet, New Minas Fire Hall,  New Minas 10am-3pm

               

Parts, Accessories, Chrome, Leather Goods, Tattoo Artist, Crafts, Trinkets,

               

Canteen &  more. A Donation will be made to the Kidney Foundation. Contact

               

Wade 902 461-8187, Mike 902 840-0529 George  902 679-0728

Apr 8
Chapter A Rider Ed Seminars, 10am – 1pm  CFB Stadacona

Apr 8

Action Cycles Night, 5pm to Midnight, 20 Industrial Way, Elmsdale Business 

               

Park, Elmsdale, NS Food & Beverage, Live Music, Spinning Wheel, Poker

               

Table, Games for Kids, Door Prizes and Unbelievable Prices on All In-Stock

               

Inventory. RSVP before Apr. 1/06 by calling 902 883-8080


Apr 21

Sou’West Nova Bikers Association Dance/Fundraiser with “Borderline” for all

                

bikers & friends, at The Red Knight, Starrs Rd., Yarmouth, $10 person, 

                 

9:30-1:30am. 50/50 draws and Door Prizes. All proceeds to Hope & Bikers

                 

Memorial Cancer Fund. Christian Surette 902 663-4462


May 6

18th Annual Blessing of the Bikes, Victoria Park, Truro, 12 noon, Meet at Big

                

Stop Irving, Enfield at 9am. Leave by 10:15am  902 843-0152

BIRTHDAYS: 



Marg Butler

Apr 3rd



John Leitch

Apr 3rd 

Shirley Gorrill

Apr 9th



Iris Santos

Apr 22nd


Claudia Spence
Apr 26th 

ANNIVERSARIES: 




None this month

CLASSIFIEDS:
For Sale:  Garmin 2620 GPS, fully loaded.  Includes wiring connections for motorcycle intercom use.  $1400 value.  Selling for $950.  Reason for selling:  Have purchased 2006 Gold Wing with installed navigation system.  Contact Gordon Murphy at (709) 753-2318 (Jan-06)
For Sale: 2004 Kawasaki 500 Vulcan with 2600 KM's and has remainder of warranty until May 2006.  Kawasaki windshield and saddlebags and cover included. Perfect condition. Asking $6,150.

Contact Bob (902) 209-2777. (Jan-06)
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For Sale: 1991 GL 1500 SE with Trailer. KuryAkyn Footpegs & Highway Boards, Air Wings & CB. New Radio, passenger PTT.

 $ 8000.00

Contact Noel at 902-497-9005 or email nfacey@ns.sympatico.ca (Feb-06)
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For Sale: 1997 GL1500SE, Saphire Blue, 134000 trouble-free kilometers. Great condition, always garaged in heated basement. New tires, maintenance free battery. Many extras, including; Progressive suspension front & rear, Fork Brace, Honda CB, Utopia backrest, Markland highway boards, Air wings, Trunk rack and spoiler, Receiver hitch, Firecreek gauge console c/w voltmeter & oil pressure, and many more extras. Soft luggage and full Honda cover included. $15500.00 OBO.
Contact Lin at 902 835-0989 or mlgray@ns.sympatico.ca  (Mar-06)
REGION “L” MEETING PLACES AND TIMES

CHAPTER – PLACE, DATE & TIME

NLA 
Kim’s Restaurant, Old Placentia Road, Mt. Pearl - Last Sunday of the month at 9:30am

NLB
Fong’s Restaurant, Carbonear - 2nd Sunday of the month at 9:30am

NLT
Clarenville Inn, Clarenville NL – 1st Sunday of the month at 9:30 am

NSA
Palladium Restaurant, 942 Cole Harbour Rd. Dartmouth.  3rd Saturday at 9 am
NSC
Various times and locations

NST
Glengarry Inn, Willow St. Truro - 1st Saturday of the month at 12:00noon

NBA
Super Store, Trinity Dr Moncton – 3rd Sunday of the month at 1 pm

NBM
Various locations, Miramichi - 3rd Saturday of the month at TBA

NBS
Various locations – 1st Sunday of the month at 10am

PEI A
PEI Flying Association Building, 250 Brackley Point Rd. Charlottetown – 3rd Sunday of the month at 1pm

EDITORS CORNER:

The chapter is looking for a newsletter Editor, anyone interested in the position please contact Ron or Ruth.
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MACWING of CANADA
Your Gold Wing Specialist

389 Route 105, Nackawic NB 

Business Hours:  Monday – Friday  10am – 6pm

Phone 506 575-2990   Email- macwing@nbnet.nb.ca
    Chrome and Accessories for all makes and models.

Dealer for:
Champion Trikes
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Show Chrome
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Add On

KuryAkyn

Big Bike

Progressive

And many others

RIDER EDUCATION:

The Group Riding and Co-Rider seminars will be given at CFB Stadacona on April 8 from 10am till 1pm. All members that have signed up for the seminars will be contacted and given directions. We currently have 19 members signed up and have room for a few more, if you are not yet signed up and would like to attend these informative seminars, please contact Cal Danells before April 1st.

2 X 4 X 18 Side by Side or “Hey Good Buddy”
By Charlie Brown, CA-1F

 Having ridden a motorcycle for 5 years and driven an 18-wheeled behemoth for 3 yrs, I would like to mention a few things that I have observed from the interaction of 2-wheelers and 18-wheelers. First of all, there is a good possibility that the driver of the big rig is also a motorcycle enthusiast. I don’t have actual statistics but my own informal surveys link about 30% of the truck drivers to motorcycles. What does this mean to me? Most of them do not ride Gold Wings. They do not know that you can or want to communicate with them. There may be times when you don’t, but that is another subject. The ability to communicate with them is a big plus. If you let them, they can guide you through a variety of tough spots. Understand that the truck takes a lot longer to get up to speed and also to stop. It is not a big thing for a motorcycle to slow and let the truck pass a slower vehicle you can roll it on and be back up to speed in no time. They can’t so let them know on the CB that you are back there and that they can “bring it on over” to get around that slower vehicle. Most truckers use Channel 19. Stay out of the “NO ZONE” blind spots where they can’t see you. Truckers are trained to continually scan both right and left mirrors. As in other traffic interactions, the key is to be visible. If the trucker cannot see you, he or she will have a tough time being your friend. When approaching from behind or being passed by a truck, position the bike so that you can always see the eyes of the driver in their mirrors. If you can’t see the driver’s eyes, they can’t see you. On a straight road, being in the left track will make you the most visible. In a right turn or curve, it will be necessary to swing to the right track for the driver to continue to keep you in sight. It is extremely disconcerting for the driver of an eighteen-wheeler to lose track of someone coming up behind them. They do not know what that person is doing. When you pass them or they pass you, their scan/vision level is above you so avoid being too close in front of them. If you are in close, the driver will likely lose sight of you. When it is obvious that the driver is going to change lanes in front of you, let them know on the CB or by flashing your bright headlamps that it is safe for them to bring it on over. Generally when you approach the rear of a big rig the wind will tend to keep you away from the trailer. Conversely when you approach the front of the tractor the wind flow will tend to pull you in toward the cab. Be prepared for the differential wind currents and maintain your track by counter-steering.

Keep in mind that at 65 mph, a fully loaded, 80,000 lb big rig will take two football fields to stop. That is 200 yards or 600 ft. At the same speed, it will take a motorcycle about 120 ft to stop. If you pull into the truck’s path after passing less than 480 ft ahead of them and have to make an emergency stop, guess where you will be when the truck finally comes to a stop… Not a pleasant thought. The visibility from the cab of the truck is good, but be careful when passing on the right. Cancel that just don’t pass a big truck on the right. I know there are times in traffic and in town when you find your self on the right side of a big truck. More than likely they will not be able to see you. Minimize the time you spend in that position. Here is a good time to communicate with the driver if you can that you are there. Between the tandem wheels of the tractor and several feet ahead of the front wheel is an area that the driver will not be able to see you. Stay out of that situation when you can. Watch for the truck for lane changes or a right turn while you are next to them. Always leave yourself an escape route. 

I have had some very good experiences with truckers on the road and a couple of not so good ones. In general, the good experiences far outnumber the bad ones. One early morning, we left Tucson for El Paso and just west of Benson we ran into a fog bank so thick that we couldn’t see the fog line. We would have gotten off the road if we could have found an exit. We got on the CB and told the trucker ahead of us that we were behind him and to please alert us of any hazards that he could see. He came back with the length of time that we would be in the fog and stayed with us all the way through it. Helpful? Very. We have also contacted truckers for information on traffic and routing when we wanted to avoid heavy traffic due to an accident or were looking for a twisty back road vice the super-slab. Some people are hesitant to contact truckers on the radio. Lets face it, they can be intimidating. However, I would advise you not to be intimidated. If you treat them with respect they are usually more than happy to be of help. It sometimes helps get their attention if you let your female co-rider communicate with them. For some reason, they tend to be a lot quicker to respond to females than males. This is not a sexist statement on my part, simply an observation. I hope this helps if you have any questions don’t hesitate to ask, as there are several of us in the group that have experience driving 18-wheelers. 

Ride Safe, Be Visible, and Communicate.

Spring has Sprung – Time for Training!
By David & Dori Dirig; CA-1F

Depending on your geography, the snow has melted, the rains have subsided, but the temperature has not started to skyrocket yet across the deserts. Spring has sprung! Let’s Ride! This is the time of year when people start motorcycling, buy that bike they’ve always wanted, and look for someone to ride with. Most chapters will see an increase in membership over the spring and summer, and Educators and Officers should recognize this for reasons of Safety and Member Retention. Without a plan to address this influx of new members, they will not stick around and add to the growth and health of your chapters.
New members come in and want to ride but may not have experience with group riding. Some of these new members may have never owned a GoldWing before, and for some, the GL1800 may be their first motorcycle ever! Safety and Training come to the forefront as these new members are introduced to your chapter and group rides. How will you address this influx of new members? Your plan and recognition of these peoples’ needs will determine the growth and safety of your chapter. This is the perfect time of year to hold Group Riding Seminars and Road Captains Courses to prepare your people. This not only will indoctrinate your new members and keep them safe, it will also encourage your experienced members to get more involved and help shepherd these new people along. Train your new people in the basics of Team/Group Riding, remind your experienced members of these basics, and encourage your veterans to step up to the challenge of leading group rides. Let’s take advantage of the tools we have available to us by getting certified in these courses and passing this important information on to our members.
With spring comes better riding weather and a corresponding increase in the new members and amount of riding. This is the time to assess your members’ abilities and skills (new members and experienced alike). Is there a need for skills enhancement? Are people rusty after the long winter? Are the BIKES rusty after the long winter? Maybe there is a need in for Maintenance seminars, emphasis on T-CLOCK, Parking Lot Practices, or referral to MSF courses. If you are like other Chapters and Districts across the Southwest, you may be seeing an increase in the number of Trike riders. 
How many of those newcomers to your chapter are experienced Co-Riders? How many times have we seen co-riders who are riding “just for their riders’ sake?” They may not be enjoying the ride and may not be dressed or prepared properly as Team members while riding. Are these new members seeing themselves as co-riders or cargo? This is the ideal time for a Co-Rider Seminar to stress the importance of having an extra set of eyes on the road with your Riders. Take advantage of this resource, and train all your members accordingly.
We can talk about the various aspects of Team/Group riding from a safety standpoint, but the social aspect is another side to Team/Group Riding. The involvement of new members and prospective members in chapter activities is a social aspect of Rider Education that often goes unnoticed as a by-product and/or necessity of Team Riding. As opposed to being an individual or couple just out for a ride, they are now ‘Members of The Team’ with specific responsibilities and a role within their chapter rides. This social aspect of Team Riding fosters ownership within the Chapter, draws new members into the chapter, and keeps current members involved. Team Riding and Training are more than an issue of Safety; these activities also help with Member Retention and Recruiting! 
With the new riding season come new opportunities to start or re-start your Rider Education efforts with new members and old. Whether it’s presenting material to someone who is new to riding or revisiting the key points of Team Riding with your veteran chapter leaders, Spring is the perfect time to get started. The rides are going to happen and the new people will come in during spring and summer. It’s up to the Educators and Officers to ensure that these people are exposed to Safe Motorcycling practices and guidelines. 

Ride Safe and COAST (Concentrate On A Safe Trip)
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